
13095 Old China Spring Highway 
PO Box 430 

China Spring,  Texas 76633 
(254) 836-1825 
Office Hours: 

9-12 Monday, Wednesday & Friday 

Mission of St. Philip Catholic Church 

APRIL 8, 2018     SECOND SUNDAY OF EASTER 

Web Site: www.stphilipcs.com                Email: stphilipcs@att.net                                         

SACRAMENTS: 

BAPTISM: Parents are encouraged to make arrangements with the  parish 

office prior to the birth of the child. 

MATRIMONY: contact the parish office to make arrangements at least 6 

months prior to the anticipated date.  A new baptismal certificate must be  

obtained from the home parish showing that the couple are free to marry. 

ANNOINTING OF THE SICK: Families should notify the parish office 

of  members admitted to hospitals and convalescent facilities.  Emergency 

calls can be made to (254)754-1221. 

VOCATIONS: We pray that anyone considering a religious vocation seek 

out information with our clergy or contact Fr. Jonathan Raia at (512) 949-

2405 or go to the Diocesan Web page 

http://www.austindiocese.org/dept/vocations/calendar 

 
 

We welcome you to join us! 
For the celebration of Mass on Sunday 

at 9:45 A.M.  
Confession every Sunday from 9:15A.M. 

- 9:45 A.M. 
Potluck Social following Mass on 1st 

Sunday of the month 

 

Pastor : Fr.John Guzaldo                                                  
    

St. Louis Catholic Church 
2001 N. 25th Street 
Waco, Tx 76708 
(254) 754-1221 

Jguzaldo @Waco.twcbc.com 
 

Associate Pastor 
Father Payden άRedέ Blevins 
Fr.red@icloud.com 

 
Deacon Jerry Oppermam 
chefjerry@hughs.net 
254-855-2790 

 
Director of Religious Education 
Amy Viertel 979-204-6546 
amyviertel@yahoo.com 

 
Youth Group 

Tracey Gomez 254-754-1221 
stlouisyouth@gmail.com 

 
Parish Secretary 
Evelyn Hackney 
254-836-1825 

 
 

 

 

NEW PARISHONERS 
         

Welcome!                     
 

We would like to say welcome and ask 
that you fill out the Registration form 
available at the back of the Church.  It is 
important that your family information 
be kept up-to-date and available to Fa-
ther.  It also assists us in keeping you 
informed of the many activities and op-
portunities to participate in the commu-
nity life of our parish.  Be sure to in-

clude your e-mail address! 
 

Please return the forms to 
Evelyn Hackney at the parish office. 

 

Thank you. 

A warm welcome to all    

of our visitors today.  

Please come again !  



Pastoral Council:  

Stewardship of Treasure 
Last Sunday’s Collection….…$2,594.00 
Amount needed weekly…..….$1,600.00 
Electronic collection…….……$1,170.00 

 

CCE News 
1st Holy Communion– Today at St. Philip Catholic Mission. There will be a reception 
following Mass for the recipient's and their families and friends. Please join them. 
 

Why is that???? 

 

WHY ARE FIRST COMMUNION DRESSES WHITE? 

White is the symbol for purity in the Church. Wearing white on First Communion 

Day is reminiscent of the white gowns worn at the Sacrament of Baptism, when 

your child first entered the Catholic faith. 

Traditional attire for girls is a white dress and a veil.  The veil hearkens back to the 
days when women always covered their heads at Mass, which was a standard until a 
few decades ago.  
 
Source: https://www.aquinasandmore.com/blog/what-to-wear-on-first-holy-
communion-day/ 
 

Gospel Meditation 
 

Should we be a little easier on Thomas? The last few days have been a 
whirlwind. On Thursday, a Passover celebration went horribly awry as Jesus was 
betrayed and taken into custody for unstated crimes. Less than 24 hours later, the 
simple arrest has turned into a death sentence to be carried out that very afternoon. 
Most of the disciples fled, including Thomas. He would have heard of the events of 
Good Friday secondhand, in shock over the death of his Lord and Master. Then 
Sunday morning arrives with joy from a few disciples-Jesus is risen! But there is no 
persistent sight of him, only Mary Magdalene's quick moment in the garden and an 
empty tomb. Another day passes. The Apostles are gathered that Monday night, 
but Thomas is absent. He returns to a jubilant report of the risen Lord. Again, 
Thomas has seen nothing. 

The experience must have been surreal. Did Jesus really appear raised from 
the dead? Did he really suffer and die? Has all of this been some strange hoax? 
Desperate for an answer, Thomas insists, "Unless I see the mark of the nails in his 
hands and put my finger into the nail marks and put my hand into his side, I will 
not believe."  

Tim Condon (254) 715-7940 
Tim.Condon64@gmail.com 
 
Christy DeLeon (254)486-9398 
cwdeleon@windstream.net 
 
Cory Viertel (254)640-0546 
coryviertel@yahoo.com 
Laura Mendel (210)846-9742 
jemendel@earthlink.net 
 
Anthony Rodriguez 817-713-
9024 
ranthonyrodri-
guez@hotmail.com 
 
Ronald Hochstatter 
rhochstatter@mclennan.edu 
 
Father John (512) 422-3660 
jguzaldo@waco.twcbc.com 
 
Finance Council: 
Cliff Johnston (713)818-1575 
Cliff_joh@msn.com 
 
Greeters/Gift Bearers: 
Evelyn Hackney  235-1848 
 
Altar Servers: 
Amanda Hansard (254)848-9005 
hansardra@earthlink.com 
Music Ministry: 
Righard Hansard (254) 848-9005 
bosquendental@windstream.net 
 
Terry Traskos (254)932-5729 
Terri_traskos@yahoo.com 
 
Hospility Ministry: 
Frankie Muehlstein, Jr 
(254)836-4952 
 
Knights of Columbus: 
John Tibbs (254)855-2935 
fishmantx@gmail.com 
Prolife Ministry: 
Laura Mendel (210)846-9742 
jemendel@earthlink.net 
Prayer Chain: 
Patricia Alleman: (254) 836-4076 
pddyalleman@aol.com 
 
Facility Management: 
Bobby Craig (254) 709-8716 
Mike Goldsmith 
(254)855-4773 
MGolds@Hot.rr.com 

Sunday: Acts 4:32-35/Ps 118:2-4, 13-15, 22-24 [1]/1 Jn 5:1-6 
Monday: Is 7:10-14; 8:10/Ps 40:7-8, 8-9, 10, 11 [8a, 9a] 
Tuesday: Acts 4:32-37/Ps 93:1ab, 1cd-2, 5 [1a]/Jn 3:7b-15 
Wednesday: Acts 5:17-26/Ps 34:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [7a]/Jn 3:16-21 
Thursday: Acts 5:27-33/Ps 34:2 and 9, 17-18, 19-20 [7a]/Jn 3:31-36 
Friday: Acts 5:34-42/Ps 27:1, 4, 13-14 [cf. 4abc]/Jn 6:1-15 
Saturday: Acts 6:1-7/Ps 33:1-2, 4-5, 18-19 [22]/Jn 6:16-21 



Parish Events & News 

Catholic Service Appeal 2017, St. Philip Catholic HAS REACHED THEIR GOAL. Thanks to all who responded 
to the Appeal. This allows our parish to be placed in a drawing for a monetary prize.  You generosity allows the  Dio-
cese to continue its mission of fostering the message of God here in Central Texas. 
 
Is there someone who likes to do scrapbooking in our parish who would be willing to take on a project for the Par-
rish?  If you are that person contact Evelyn Hackney, 254-836-1825 or stphilipcs@att.net 
 

Your Invitation to a Women’s ACTS retreat. 
April 19-22,2018  Three Mountain Retreat Center, Clifton, Texas 

Sponsored by St. Louis Catholic Church.  
This is an opportunity to have a dedicated, uninterrupted time to refresh your spirit, and do nothing other than focus 
on being with Our Heavenly Father, listening to Him and experiencing His Love Transportation provided. Our own 
Monica Palmer is Director. She can be contacted at 254-723-7376. Monica.palmer87@yahoo.com.  Application on 
table at back of church. 
 
 
RED-C CATHOLIC RADIO’s 2nd Annual Benefit Dinner in Central Texas, will be Thursday, April 19th, from 6:30–9 pm 
at Sacred Heart Catholic Church in Waco.  The renowned Patrick Madrid will speak to benefit participants on A Course in Eucha-
ristic Miracles.  Patrick will take us on a guided tour of numerous astounding Eucharistic miracles from around the world. Please 
come again, or for the first time, to the RED-C Catholic Radio KYAR Benefit Dinner in Central Texas!  To reserve your tickets 
or sponsor a table, please visit www.redcradio.org/benefit, or call Stephanie Lee at 254-313-7282. 
 

The 40 Days  for Life Campaign has concluded; however, we will continue to say the Rosary each Wednesday at 
9:00 am and continue prayer vigils and Sidewalk counseling on Wed, Thurs and Friday of abortion week, starting with 
this coming week of April 4th and continuing every other week. Please take time to come out to pray and be a witness 
for the sanctity of life.  Please contact Laura Mendel 210-846-9742  or jemendel@earthlink.net., Prolife Committee 
Chair with any questions or would like information. 
 
A Special Collection  will be held on April 22 for the needs of St. Philip’s Parish.  The funds will be used to help with 
repairs and upcoming projects.  Your help will be greatly appreciated.  
 
Easter Flowers– Thank you to all who gave to the Easter Flower Fund. Your help made the altar beautiful 
again this year.  You are the Best, God Bless. 
 
 

Youth Ministry 
CATHOLC HEART WORKCAMP  - We will be traveling to New Orleans, LA June 10th - 16th, to serve those in need.  We 
will be joining Catholic teens from around the country to repair homes for the elderly, disabled, and families in need.  Teens, join 
us for a week of fun, service and worship! See our website for registration forms and more information.  www.slywaco.org or 
contact Tracy at stlouisyouthwaco@gmail.com or 254-754-1221.  Deadline to sign up is May 1st.  All high school teens including 
incoming freshman are invited to join us. If you would like to sponsor a teen to attend this wonderful week please contact Tracy. 
 
  

Springfield, Mo. is a weekend conference for Catholic teens designed to inspire them in faith through dynamic speak-
ers, inspirational worship and celebration of the Sacraments. Cost is $325 per person STEUBENVILLE CATHO-
LIC YOUTH CONFERENCE - Steubenville Catholic Youth Conference - July 13th -15th in.  Registration 
forms can be found on our website at www.slywaco.org or at the Church office. All high school teens including in-
coming freshman are invited to join us. Deadline to sign up is May 15th. 
 
SLY/SLAM Come and See Nights: All current 8th Graders are invited to join us for St Louis Youth Group (SLY) following 
the 5pm Mass at the SLAC from 6-8pm Sunday April 22nd, April 29th and May 6th. Dinner is provided.  All current 6th 
Graders are invited to join us for St. Louis Jr. High Youth Ministry program (SLAM) on April 25th, May 2nd and May 9th 
from 6pm-7:15pm.  Come see check out what Sly and SLAM are all about! 
 
 

http://www.redcradio.org/patrick
http://www.redcradio.org/benefit
http://www.slywaco.org
mailto:stlouisyouthwaco@gmail.com
http://www.slywaco.org


Alice Chandler ïOwner 
789 FM 1637 

 
234-772-0000 

E-
Mail:alice@chandlergunshop.com 
Firearms Sales-Gun Shop-license to carry clas-

ses 
 

Hunter Safety Classes-NRA Firearm Training 
 

  Downtown                        Main Location                    China Spring 
  117 N. 7th St.                   1810 Velley Mills Dr        10412 China Spring Rd 
  254-755-0242                   254-772-9994                      254-836-1708 
M-F 7:00 AM- 6:00 PM    M-F 6:30 AM-7:00 PM     M-F 6:30 AM-7:00 PM 
Satï 8:00-12 noon              Sat 8:00 ï7:00 PM               Sat 8:00-2:00 PM 

 
 

In loving memory 

Henry & Agnes Veselka 

Clara Veselka 
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254-836-1825 

 
stphilipcs@att.net 
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